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Meeting notes & action points

	Title:
	The Career Development of Researchers Working Group - CDR WG  

	From:
	Julie Reeves 
	Date: 
	08 July 2015 –meeting 

( notes 20 September  2015)


Attendees:  Chair - Professor Mandy Fader; Dr Tania Alcantarilla, , Dr Roeland de Kat, Dr Vadim Grinevich, Professor Dan Hewak, Dr Anna Hickman, Professor Lindy Holden-Dye, Dr Lynn Lansbury, Dr Jens Madsen, Mr Alex Melhuish, Dr Cheryl Metcalf, Dr Emiliano Rustighi, Dr Julie Reeves. 
Apologies: Professor George Attard, Professor Dan Bader, Professor Hugh Davies, Ms Eleanora Gandolfi, Ms Kamaljit Kerridge-Poonia, Ms Jo Nesbitt, Dr Ash Pringle, Ms Karen Proctor, Professor Simon Liversedge 
Meeting notes:
1) Welcomes & Thanks:  Professor Mandy Fader was welcomed and introduced herself as the new Chair.  
Dr Lynn Lansbury, Dr Emma Lofthouse and Dr David Cleary (although Emma and David not in attendance) were welcomed as ECR reps for the Faculty of Medicine to the group.  Dr Fiona Woollard (not in attendance) was also welcomed back as Champion for the Faculty of Humanities.  
The group wished to extend special thanks to Professor Rachel Mills and Dr Lee Walters for their excellent support of the CDR WG.  

2) Outstanding action points from the meeting on 26 March 2015 were reviewed and discussed as follows:
· 1: FoM Action Plan – Jens reported that the appraisal survey revealed most ECRs had had an appraisal.  Medicine had submitted for the Silver SWAN award and would hear the outcome in September.  FoM was expanding the mentoring scheme.  There was now a ‘returners fund’ that enabled women to write papers. 
· 2: It was confirmed that the E&D module was not mandatory at the University level but it had become so in some Faculties as a result of the Athena SWAN process.  This was leading to a difference in take-up of the module i.e. there had been good take up in FoM and FNES, but less so in FPSE where it was not compulsory. 
Noted: The take-up of the online Managing Diversity module was still low and needed promoting through the Concordat and group.  

· 4: Data on the appraisal process was not available yet, although the new appraisal system was in place.  As the timing was proving short between the new and old (paper version), only some areas were using the new system with ECRs.  There were considerable problems and a long list of complaints over the IT with the new process.  Four issues emerged from the discussion:

· The form was still thought to be too general and the system needed prompts for postdocs.

· The ECRs experience of appraisal was mixed, as identified Lindy had noted when attending  the FNES Dean on his roadshows.  The FoM survey also supported Lindy’s view, which raised the question of PI training and support.  Lindy said FNES aimed to change the ECR experience through workshops with PIs and by creating a training programme for new appointees, which would include ‘how to manage Postdocs.’  Noted that better guidance for PIs would be welcome in general – see AP 2 below.

· There was a clear need to close the loop – the information disappears into the ether.  Should the Head of Academic Unit and/or HR have some of the information or sign-off in some way?  See AP 2 below – what could HR do to help? 
· Reported that the appraisal form could be printed off.  Anna suggested that PIs should encourage ECRs to take ownership of their appraisal and that this should go into any PI training.       See AP 3.
· 8:  George Attard had reported the need for more admin support for the Concordat Champions to REAG.  All Champions present reported that they had access to admin support now.  Thank you George.  
· All other actions were closed.

3)  Concordat implementation plan update 
Julie reported that the review process was underway with Kamaljit Kerridge-Poonia in HR.  She asked all Faculties to revisit their plans as part of the process.  We would need to draft a new action plan and HR strategy for researchers (the HRS4R) – the proposal would be brought to the group for discussion (see AP 5 below).  The group agreed that the process provided us with opportunity to be more transparent about local and University level policies affecting ECRs and to be more inclusive.  The following issues were discussed and it was agreed a list would be drawn of up (see document accompanying these):

· Bridging funds – what was the policy?  They are not supported at the University level and it is up to Faculties to provide these.  Dan reported that FPSE provide bridging funds and Alex pointed out that some Faculties are using these for Athena SWAN around maternity leave.  Jens suggested writing to Head of AU for information and Alex thought there might be some information already (see AP 5).
· International visibility and progress is vital for careers – what was the local support and policy on this?  
· Parental leave – Lynn suggested that the HRS4R gave us the opportunity to look at paternity as well as maternity leave and support for returners.

· Permanency – Lynn asked for clarification of the legal situation in light of the test case.  Dan H and Anna asked for greater clarity on this subject too.  See AP 5.  

The group agreed that we should make better use of Professor Judith Petts, PVC Research and Enterprise, and also that the HR Managers need to be clear about what was written down.    See AP 5. 
4) CROS 2015 
Tania reported that CROS had been successful with a 28% response rate but that the survey process itself had been especially difficult to administer this time due to a change in the procedure.  There was a general agreement that the process was not appropriate and had impacted on the response rate.   Tania thanked everyone for their help with promoting CROS and everyone who had participated in the survey as well.

5 & 6) Faculty, Union and Professional Services reports
5a. Faculty of Business and Law
Vadim had been very disappointed in the CROS response rate for FBL and noted that the Teaching Fellows component had been problematic.  Indeed engagement in the Faculty was a challenge at the moment due to a number of changes internally.  Vadim had held a clinic but only one person took advantage of this, while the joint event with Humanities, Social Sciences and the International Office had been more successful.   

The Directors of Research were invited to review CROS and the Concordat plan next week.  

5b. Faculty of Engineering and the Environment
Emiliano reported that the careers series had finished for the academic year and had been very well attended – usually 30 to 50 attendees.  The seminars had covered a wide range of topics and had been organised by Postdocs and the review document would be sent round the group for information.  

5c. Faculty of Health Sciences
Cheryl reported that there had been a lack of admin support in the Faculty but that matter would be resolved as the administrator was returning soon.  The Faculty was taking a pro-active approach towards ECR development.  A Post Doc Development Programme that included Education and clinical development as well, had been drafted.  Cheryl would bring the draft to the group. See AP 6.

Work was underway in the Faculty on raising managers’ awareness around promotions and the VC awards.  The Faculty was also going to communicate the rules around permanency to all staff, to actively encourage staff to undertake the E&D online training module, and to provide check lists for appraisers.  
FHS also maintained their own database on FTCs because they found they could manage them more pro-actively than by using the HR system.  There was a general discussion on maintaining a local database and how it could assist with better management of who is on which contract and for what length of time they had been on FTCs.  There was a general agreement that the HR list was inadequate.  Lynn suggested that a better managed list of postdocs could be useful for those who wanted to teach or were looking for help with teaching.  

Noted: there is Faculty variation on the role of ECRs in teaching, i.e. FHS policy that everyone should contribute to education.  Mandy said this was part of the dialogue around staff development, i.e. staff can’t just learn about education they have to have opportunities to practise as well. Lindy pointed out that this had been a common theme in the FNES Dean’s roadshow.  Jens said this had also been discussed in Medicine.  There is a good deal of uncertainty about the maximum hours ECRs could do i.e. 20% of time, 6 hours, 1 day etc.  Lyn pointed out that line managers block teaching opportunities.  Lindy emphasised the need to properly embed teaching opportunities for ECRs, i.e. with appropriate training, support, observations and with the prospects for innovation in education.  All agreed that greater transparency and better policy was needed (Julie would add to the list of HRS4R issues – AP 5). 
Noted: Roeland indicated that guidance on how to move onto different ERE pathways would be helpful.  Lindy pointed out that we now have postdocs on the Enterprise route, which was adding complexity to the picture.  Anna said that guidelines would be very useful as often ECRs had a narrow view of what was available to them.  The potential range of activities for ECRs led to a discussion about opportunities for supervising doctoral researchers.  Dan indicated that FPSE had a clear policy on this, whereas FSH was taking a pragmatic approach.  The question of cross-funding for opportunities in other areas arose – although there was no clear policy on this, it was acknowledged that ways could always be found to fund activity. 
5d. Faculty of Humanities  - no report
5e. Faculty of Medicine

In addition to his opening report Jens also informed the group that FoM will be introducing Dean’s awards.  CROS had also taken a lot of time and the success was due to Matt Coleman’s admin help.  

FoM was drawing up a ‘road map’ of career development for ECRs and would share with the group when it was ready – See AP 7 
5f. Faculty of Natural and Environmental Sciences
Lindy reported that the Dean’s ‘roadshow’ had been very useful and successful, in that it had raised lots of issues which the Dean was sharing with his Heads of Academic Unit.  The Dean has decided this should be a biennial event and the Heads of AU will be consulted biennially. 
The Faulty conference had also been a great success.  This year it was organised by Dr Russell Minns in Chemistry.  RIS, Professor Gill Reid, and alumni had been incorporated into the programme to provide advice on funding applications, funding panels and career management, and making the transition to other kinds of roles respectively. 

Lindy would be making an annual to FEG on progress against the Action Plan; she expected some changes to the plan as a result of the meeting.  Induction was being reviewed with a view to harmonising it across the Faculty.  There would a 6 month trawl to see how it was going.

A need to better support and train PIs in FNES had been identified and Lindy was going to hold the first PI workshop in December.  This would include advice on appraisals and managing Postdocs.  RIS were going to provide workshops on fellowships with the first one on BBSRC applications.
The Faculty was also working on communication – it was agreed the corporate website was better but Faculty webpages could be better.  Lindy borrowing ideas from FEE Sharepoint site (See AP 4).
FNES would hold another round of the Dean’s Prize in December.  Lindy reported that the Dean’s Prize and the Conference were now established as two anchor points within the Faculty.

5g. Faculty of Physical Sciences and the Environment 
Dan H reported that having established the Dean’s awards, the process was now being opened up across the Faculty so that the Dean’s award would be for all staff.  There would be an ECR category in the award, but there was a feeling among the group that this undermined the original intention of the award somewhat.

It was noted that new Associate Deans had been appointed in the Faculty and were in the process of embedding into role.  
5h. Faculty of Social and Human Sciences – no report

5i. Research Staff representatives – 
Anna added that we still needed clarity over the issue of careers advice and what was available to ECRs.

Lynn pointed out that FoM had its own transferable skills programme with their own admin support and they used external speakers and ILIaD to contribute to the programme.  All of which was very successful.  
6a. UCU – no report

6b. Equality and Diversity
Alex reported that the Athena SWAN process was being widened and that Humanities and FSHS were also looking into the process.  There had been no new applications for the award.
The new Diversity Champion for the University was Professor Jessica Corner and the Diversity team were very much looking forward to working with her.
6c. HR – no report
6d. International Office – no report
6e. PDU 
Julie reported that she had worked with staff in RIS, ILIaD, Public Engagement and the Doctoral College to draft a ‘Funding, Impact and Engagement’ framework that included advice on levels of activity, competencies, and suggested training support, for all ERE staff and PGRs.  She would share with the group when ready - see AP 8.  The group asked for more information about the Public Engagement team – see AP 4.
7. AOB
Noted: Professor Simon Cox in the new Information Chief. 
NEXT MEETING:  The next meeting would be in October and early December (to meet with the external review timetable) 
	Actions
	To be completed by
	Person(s) responsible
	Status

	1) Julie to check if Every Researcher Counts resources are available to everyone online 
	Next meeting 
	Julie 
	DONE (some are – sent link 28 Oct 2015)

	2) HR asked what they can do to provide more guidance to PIs on appraising postdocs and also if more can be done with the appraisal information.  
	Next meeting
	Karen – Julie also to raise with HR
	Karen to report

	3) HR – is there an option to save the appraisal as a PDF?  If so, could that be promoted to PIs in training workshops and ECRs?
	Next meeting
	Karen 
	Karen to report

	4) Julie to send the following email links to the group 

· The HR page about asking for permanency 
· WAAR

· FEE sharepoint link

· PERu website
· Career pathways information
	By next meeting 
	Julie
	DONE (sent 21 October 2015)

	5) Concordat

· Faculties to review their action plans as appropriate

· A draft plan and HRS4R to be drawn up for the group to consider

· Julie to draw up a list of areas where we need greater clarity at Faculty and University level.

· Alex to look at Athena SWAN submissions for information on bridging funds policies. 

· Can HRMs provide information on local policies?

· Lyn to send test case to Julie, who would ask HR to clarify.

· Document from REAG that included  draft proposal on PIs and Grant status for information
	Ongoing

Next meeting
(update)

Ongoing

Next meeting

Next meeting

ASAP

Next meeting
	Champions

Julie

Julie

Alex

Karen

Lynn, Julie and HR

Julie to track down (following Mandy’s advice)
	Take in Faculty updates?
Next meeting
Document sent 
Alex to report

Karen to report
Done – awaiting response.
O/S

	6) Cheryl to share Postdoc Development Programme when available 
	By next meeting?
	Cheryl
	Docs sent to JR - Cheryl to update

	7) Jens to share road map of career development when available  
	By next meeting?
	Jens
	O/S

	8) Julie to share ‘Funding, Impact and Engagement’ matrix when ready for consultation
	By next meeting?
	Julie
	DONE – sent 28 October 2015


Dr Julie Reeves
Direct tel: +44 (0)23 80598763  l  Internal: 28763
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